
THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF NORTH VANCOUVER 
Regular Council Meeting – March 4, 2019 

REPORT

9. Harry Jerome Community Recreation Centre Update: Potential Cost Reductions 
and Enhanced Project Management Measures – File: 02-0800-30-0002/1 

Report: Deputy Director, Strategic Initiatives and Services, February 25, 2019 

RECOMMENDATION: 

PURSUANT to the report of the Deputy Director, Strategic Initiatives and 
Services, dated February 25, 2019, entitled “Harry Jerome Community 
Recreation Centre Update: Potential Cost Reductions and Enhanced Project 
Management Measures”: 

THAT to reduce the capital and long-term operating costs of the Harry Jerome 
Community Recreation Centre (HJCRC), staff be directed to reduce the HJCRC
project scope by:  

 reducing the aquatic component from a 53 M 8-lane pool to a 26.5 M 10-
lane pool;  

 removing the curling component and reallocating a portion of underground 
parking to surface parking;  

 removing rooftop uses; 
 reducing the south building from a 4-storey to 3-storey configuration; 
 reducing the windows throughout; 

THAT enhanced project management measures be integrated into the project;  

THAT a reduced budget request, based on a reduced project scope and 
including external project management, be referred to the fall revised 2019-2028 
Project Plan for consideration; 

AND THAT staff be directed to proceed with the construction documentation 
phase and report back prior to issuing tenders for construction. 
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